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Need   to  withdraw   the  Central   Govern-

ment   Public   Health  Department's 
circular   affecting   probable HIV cases 

SHRI SATISH PRADHAN (Maha 
rashtra): Madam, very recently, I visi 
ted one of the blood-donation camps. 
While discussing with the Karyakartas 
in this field, I received a very disturb 
ing news regarding the Central Govern 
ment Public Health Department's con 
fidential circular. The circular says 
that if somebody's blood is found at 
the time of testing to be HIV positive, 
the blood should be destroyed and that 
it is not to be revealed to the con 
cerned HIV positive person. When I 
enquired about the reasons, I was told 
that the concerned person's or patient's 
life should not be ruined by informing 
him/her       about       it. Thereafter, 

I discussed the said matter with many 
Government officials and doctors including 
private doctors. Whatever information I have 
received. I would like to put the same on 
record for the information of the House and 
for necessary action and I also expect the 
hon. Minister of Health and Family Welfare 
to come before the House and make a 
statement in   this regard. 

Madam, normally, blood is collected 
by two systems, one is from voluntary 
Wood donors by holding blood donation 
camps and the other is from profes 
sional blood donors. The blood is 
collected at different places. namely, at 
Government Or municipal hospitals, at 
blood donation camps, at private blood 
banks and also at institutions like 
Red Cross, etc. The Government has 
imposed a rule that samples of blood 
must go to the blood testing centres, 
which are very limited, at the district 
level  only. I cannot understand    the 
mind  of  the Government and  in    what 
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way the new rules are going to solve the 
problems of testing being faced by the people 
in the villages and other towns who need 
blood in case of an emergency. 

I will now come back to the testing 
laboratories. The capacity of a laboratory is 
absolutely inadequate compared to the 
requirements of the area. We have made the 
facilities available for testing which are 
known as Elisa tests. But these tests are not. 
foolproof or correct tests. Many times, these 
tests give different results. If somebody is 
found HIV-positive at the first test, a second 
sample must be taken for further 
investigation. Unfortunately, this practice is 
not being adopted. 

Therefore, through you, Madam. I request 
the hon. Health Minister to make a statement 
on this issue and to assure the House that he 
will withdraw the circular, which is a 
dangerous one because if it is not informed to 
the person who is found HIV-positive, he 
may create problems for others. 

Thank you, Madam. 

GOVERNMENT MOTION 

On the twentyMeighth and tweniy-ninth 
reports of the former Commissioner for 
Scheduled Castes and Scheduled Tribes 
and the Fifth, Sixth, Seventh and Eighth 
reports of the National Commission for 
Scheduled Castes, and Scheduled Tribes 
(Cont'd) 

THE DEPUTY CHAIRMAN: We will now 
continue the discussion on the SC/ ST 
Reports. 

 

 


